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 Date: March 11, 2024 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

 

From:  Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

 

Subject: City Manager Report 

 

 

 
 On Saturday, February 10, 2024, the Medina Council held a retreat at Overlake 

Golf and Country Club.  The purpose of the retreat was to set goals and 
priorities for 2024 and 2025.  Staff has been working to provide a work plan to 
present to the Council for review, discussion, and direction.   
 
The work plan is on the Monday, March 25 Council Meeting Agenda.     
 

 SR 520 Expansion Joint Noise Reduction - The City of Medina has been 
working with the State of Washington to fund the University of Washington 
Expansion Joint Nosie Reduction Project. The University of Washington has 
developed a potential product to reduce expansion joint noise on SR 520 but 
needs additional funding to test durability – Phase 3. The 2024 Washington 
State Transportation Budget did not include funding for the project.  City staff 
will be working with legislators to fund the project through legislative and other 
methods. 
 
 

 Bellevue Fire Report – See Attached.  
 

 2024 City Council Calendar – See Attached. 
 
 
 


